Board-Resolution on EOI, Nairobi, 2010

Whereas, the ICANN board passed a resolution in Seoul directing
ICANN staff to study the potential impact of a call for
formal expressions of interest, and provide a plan for board
consideration in December 2009, including possible options
and risk analysis relating to a proposed action;
Whereas, ICANN staff presented an analysis of the potential
benefits of an expression of interest, EOI, process, and
developed a preliminary EOI process model for ICANN board
discussion;
Whereas, the ICANN board consideration of the model was
deferred until Nairobi meeting to encourage full debate on
aspects of the proposed EOI model, consistent with advice
from the GAC in its letter to ICANN dated 26 January, 2010;
Whereas, ICANN staff has received substantial public comments
on the expressions of interest proposal, including two
public comment sessions, and at the public forum at the 37th
international meeting in Nairobi






 Nairobi, with thoughtful
and substantial contributions regarding proceeding with an
EOI and the proposed form of the EOI


 EOI, raising concerns
both in support of an and in opposition to proceeding with
the EOI;
Whereas, on 10 March 2010, the Governmental Advisory
Committee issued the GAC communiqu
the benefits of pursuing further a separate EOI as it could
distract attention and resources from finalizing the new
gTLD program;
Whereas, the board has carefully considered all public
comments received on the EOI;
Whereas, the board has determined that the potential
benefits of proceeding with an EOI were outweighed by the
costs of potential delay to the new gTLD program, the
lack of certainty about the date when the overarching issues
would be resolved to the satisfaction of the board, the
consequential difficulty of synchronize
ing the launch of the
new gTLD program with the proposed EOI, and preferring to
focus staff resources on resolving the remaining issues; and.
Whereas, the staff and community work on the issues of


 outstanding
in the new gTLD program continues to progress.
Resolved, the board withdraws the expressions of interest
proposal from consideration.
Resolved, the board directs the CEO to continue to work
towards the launch of the new gTLD program.
Resolved, finally, the board thanks the community for all of
its work on the expressions of interest proposal, including
the collaborative community work to initiate the board's
consideration of the proposal.

